

Newsletter June 2024

NORTH MACEDONIA The School in Bitola, Grade 4

Dear Friends and Supporters!



When the thirteen of us from SB Foundation's Friends group arrived at the Georgi Sugarev School in Bitola, North Macedonia, the 4th grade students welcomed us with hand crafted paper flowers and hearts of their own making with the text *Thank you for coming*, and pieces of bread to dip in salt and paprika powder. After that, the students performed in song, music, and skits.

















The two 4 th grade teachers, Sonja and Biljana, told us that even though the school wishes for ethnic diversity, their students are almost exclusively Romish. The ages of students within each grade vary, depending on when they began to go to school. Great emphasis is placed on teaching the students respect for all humans and on friendship. It was beautiful to witness that the teachers instill trust and confidence in each student.



The Handelsbanken Fadderbarnsfond (a not-for-profit Children's Fund) had donated a large number of blue toy dogs and all of us carried as many as we could in our suitcases on the way to our destination. Each student received a dog toy as well as candy from the Fund's three representatives, Annika, Marie, and Yulia. SB-foundation had been gifted a telescope that was handed over to the school.







Georgi Sugarev School in Bitola sends a warm thank you to all donors via us on the SB-Foundation, *Arne, Elisabeth, Gloria, Lena, Roger*

Stiftelsen Brödet/SB Foundation BG 900-4201, PG 90 04 20-1, Swish 1239004201

Org.no: 802401-2844, www.stiftelsenbrodet.se, e-mail: kontakt@stiftelsenbrodet.se,Tel:+46702545233 Postal address: Stiftelsen Brödet, Att. L.Åkerlund, Grev Turegatan 64, SE-114 38 Stockholm Board: Lena Åkerlund, chair, Roger Arvidsson, secr, Gloria Vintila Andersson, Arne Wikström, Elisabeth Kedland Hofberg

